
Dear 
I am writing to you in reply to your Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request to Nottinghamshire 

County Council. I have the following information. 
 

Do you conduct an audit or have figures relating to the number of trees that your authority has 
responsibility for? 
We can only provide figures as of the date and time of this email. 

 
If so please provide me with a figure for the number of trees at the nearest date you have to (a) 
1.4.19 and (b) 1.4.16. 
We have 32,056 highway tree assets. A number of these are ‘groups’ of trees which are 

predominantly within the rural parts of the county. These groups of trees typically contain an 

estimated number of trees ranging from 3 to 1,000. 
 

How many trees that you have responsibility for were felled by either your employees or contractors 
working on behalf of your authority in (a) 2016-17, (b) 2017-18 and (c) 2018-19? 
(a)        2016-17                283 

(b)        2017-18                291 
(c)        2018-19                248 

 
How many trees for which you have responsibility were planted by your employees or contractors 
working on behalf of your authority in (a) 2016-17, (b) 2017-18 and (c) 2018-19? 
(a)        2016-17                52 

(b)        2017-18                144 

(c)        2018-19                149 
 

How many trees in your authority were subject to a Tree Preservation Order as at (a) 1.4.19, and (b) 
1.4.16? 
95 trees are designated with a Tree Preservation Order (TPO). The Local Planning Authority (LPA) 

hold this data and will have actual figures of TPO’d trees. 
 

How many trees subject to a Tree Preservation Order were felled in the 18-19 financial year? Please 
provide me with a list showing the number of each species involved. 
2 trees designated with a TPO were felled. Both were Common Lime (Tilia x europaea). 

 
If you have any queries or concerns then please contact me. Please remember to quote the reference 

number above in any future communications. 
 

If you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to your request and wish to make a 
complaint or request a review of our decision, you should write to the Team Manager, Complaints and 

Information Team, County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham, NG2 7QP or e-mail foi@nottscc.gov.uk. 

 
Yours sincerely 

  
John Allison 

Information Officer 

Chief Executive’s Department 
Nottinghamshire County Council 

County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham NG2 7QP 
Telephone: 0115 977 2788  
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